
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News Release 
10/15/2013 

 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that his office was dispatched to a domestic disturbance at 

the 400 block of Landrum Road on 10/12/2013 at approximately 12:50 p.m. 

 

Deputies arrived on the scene and spoke with the complainant. Deputies then started 

towards the residence and a male suspect fled into the woods. Deputies received 

permission from the complainant to search the property for the suspect. While searching 

an outbuilding on the property deputies discovered materials consistent with the 

manufacture of methamphetamine.  

 

Paxton, Huntington, and Chillicothe Fire Departments responded to the scene to dispose 

of the materials. Investigators from the U.S. 23 Task Force were called to the scene to 

collect evidence. This evidence will be sent to the lab for testing. The investigation is on-

going and charges are pending.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


